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Greetings  SPPOA , 

Before we enter into Fall of 2020, checkout our Summer highlights: 

*As safety is a top priority for SPPOA,  our union and management 

recently agreed  blue lights can be used on our department vehicles 

for security and emergency situations. 

*Another daunting challenge Solano County faced in 2020 was the  

August LNU Lightning Complex Fires. Sisters and brothers of our De-

partment were immediately out there helping the community in this 

great time of need. I am honored to be amongst all of you. 

* We are in the final stages of changing our job title name at JDF of    

“Group Counselor ” to “Juvenile Correctional Counselor .” This new 

name will paint a better picture of who we truly are.    

*No interest cards were submitted for SPPOA Board positions, so no 

SPPOA election will be held this year.  John Pierce - Vice President, 

Gerardo Garcia Flores - Secretary, Gloria Garcia - Board of  Director 

(JDF) will continue their duties. Thank you so much John, Gerardo, 

and Gloria for all the hard work you do for our Association. 

* We just signed an agreement with a California political & govern-

ment law firm that will provide legal services for our newly created 

SPPOA Political Interest Committee.  More to come on this topic. 

* CA SB 823 Juvenile Justice Realignment bill passed in the Assembly 

on 8-31-20. It is now on Governor Newsom’s desk to sign. This will 

impact our JDF and Juvenile Division. Please regularly check our web-

site, SPPOA.TODAY,  as we will provide the most up-to-date infor-

mation on that medium.                 -With best regards,  Joe Martinez      


